## The Mayor's Memorandum

## Gilles Sauvageau and Martin Paul Gélinas' departure

First of all, I would like to inform you of the departure of Mr. Martin Paul Gélinas, the interim chief executive officer serving the municipality since July 2016, as well as of Mr. Gilles Sauvageau, the municipal inspector for the past 10 years.

On behalf of the whole population of lvry-sur-le-Lac and the Council, I would like to highlight the work done by these two municipal employees; I thank them for their dedication and their contribution to our Municipality. I wish them well in their new projects.

## Follow-up on various matters

Furthermore, here are details about different current matters in our Municipality:

- Follow-up on the Association des pêcheurs du Québec's formal demand

Following the receipt of a formal demand from the Association des pêcheurs sportifs du Québec (APSQ), the Municipality set up a committee of council members and representatives of the AALM and the CM. This committee, led by the councillor David Lisbona, has already met once and will be able to make recommendations to the council for its next session to be held on March 10.

- The commencement of the proceedings to create a civil security plan

With Martin Paul Gélinas, I met Daniel Ladouceur, who is responsible for our region at the Ministère de la Sécurité civile, in order to set up an action plan to equip the municipality with a civil security plan, which is mandatory for all municipalities. Our citizens' security is at stake. Up until now the security plan of the city of Sainte-Agathedes-Monts covered our territory, but ministerial instructions have come to specify that each municipality must have its own plan. We are currently setting up a committee that will look over this and we expect to announce the implementation of this security plan within six months.

- Preparing the invitation to tender for the next three years' road maintenance

The road maintenance contract ends this year. As of now, we must revise the specifications so that potential tenderers may consider the snow removal work to be done during the winter.

- Call for nominations for the vacant chief executive officer and municipal inspector positions

Job offers for the chief executive officer and manager of the planning department and public works positions will soon be published in local newspapers and on the UMQ and FQM websites.

- The former chief executive officer's case will be heard by the Tribunal administratif du travail on February 26;
- The PAC will be asked to join in the reflection on the study of the regulatory amendment in order to assess short-term leasing;
- Internet service in our Municipality;

I am pleased to inform you that this matter is making progress. In the near future, I will be able to give you information on the possibilities of a high-speed Internet service being offered to Ivry-sur-le-Lac's citizens.

Feel free to contact me, I am always happy to answer your questions. I look forward to sharing information with you regularly.

Daniel Charette Mayor of Ivry-sur-le-Lac